
Farewell Visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to 
Minister of Water and Irrigation  

 
 

On 26 September 2022, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to 
Jordan, paid a farewell visit to H.E. Eng. Mohammad Al-Najjar, Minister of Water and 
Irrigation. Ambassador Shimazaki appreciated the minister’s cooperation in various 
projects in the water sector which is one of the priorities of Japan’s assistance to Jordan. 

Minister expressed his gratitude for Japan’s continuous assistance, and explained 
Jordan needs more support from Japan to address severe water scarcity. 
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